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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Industry, Research and Energy calls on the Committee on the Internal 
Market and Consumer Protection, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following 
suggestions in its motion for a resolution:

1. Appeals to the European Commission to present a thoroughgoing legislative initiative on 
public procurement which will bring more flexibility, transparency and certainty to the 
sector and thus avoid frequent reforms in the future, which is the main reason for high 
costs and administrative burdens for participants, which significantly and 
disproportionately narrow SME access to public contracts;

2. Believes that public procurement can be used as a driver of innovation and energy 
efficiency and supports the steps taken towards ensuring that these areas are taken into 
account by public authorities in their contract-awarding criteria, and stresses the 
importance of dialogue and mutual understanding between the public and R&D sectors;

3. Notes that introducing mandatory prescriptions for innovation or excessively detailed 
technical specifications regarding the energy performance of the subject of a public 
contract risk restricting competition and the choices of contracting authorities;

4. Recognises that the up-front cost of energy-efficient products or services may come into 
conflict with public procurement rules concerning the use of the ‘lowest price’ criterion in 
the award of contracts, but considers that simplified rules could be introduced to allow 
contracting authorities to measure costs in relation to the energy-saving potential of a 
given product or service;

5. Welcomes the initiative taken by some Member States to adapt the US Small Business 
Innovation Research (SBIR) model to the EU context by supporting innovation using pre-
commercial procurement where contracts are offered that develop solutions to specific 
challenges identified by public services;

6. Believes that future EU public procurement legislation should reinforce existing 
provisions which require that energy-efficiency criteria be applied when deciding on the 
award of a public contract without hampering the free competition rules; such an approach 
can stimulate innovation and diversification of the offer on the market; stresses that use of 
public procurement policy to support other key EU policies such as climate change, 
energy efficiency or innovation should be preceded by proper impact assessments to avoid 
overregulation of the sector.


